 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday27th April 2017
Councillors present;
Cllrs; Hirst, Hoodless, Hart, Bradwell, Bristow, Partington, Buttery, Ellin.
Public present: None.
1717                Apologies for absence.
None received.
1718    
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1719
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 16th March 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1720

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspection for the last month and has reported damage to the fence but this damage is already known about and new panels are to be obtained to board up the holes and make good the fence.
The book was handed to Cllr Bristow to perform the next month’s weekly inspection.
Kings Head passage- ERYC Paul Robinson has reported placing this maintenance work on a rolling programme for consideration but suggests the surface is not an urgent case. It was resolved to show the ERYC Streetscene officers this area to request work to be done.
.
Traffic/parking issues- the clerk has spoken with ERYC Debbie McGurn who has agreed to remove all traces of bus stops and signage along High Street as it is no longer applicable. ERYC John Harland has provided suggestions for additional signage and road markings to be placed along High Street and Low Street to ensure traffic flow is not directed either down Fisk Lane or along High Street at all. These suggestions were approved by the parish council and two further proposals of adding a give way sign and village only sign are to be requested also. Following on from residents’ concerns about speeding vehicles along Low Street the clerk has spoken to ERYC who have offered a 7 day speed test along this road for a fee of approximately £120. It was resolved that due to so many angered residents expressing their concern about this problem that the parish council agree to and pay for this new survey along Low Street in the area of Common Piece entrance and the opposite bus shelter. The clerk will arrange for this survey to be carried out asap.

Councillor vacancy-the co-option deadline has now expired and the clerk has received 2 letters from residents expressing an interest to join the parish council. It was resolved to co-opt Mr Barry Richardson onto the parish council. The clerk will ensure the necessary information and paperwork is sent to Mr Richardson and he will be invited to attend the May meeting.
Astro turf-following on from a decision to source funding for artificial grass in the 5 a side pitch area the clerk has made appointments with 3 companies to quote on this designated area and has now received the prices for this project. The prices were read out to the council. The clerk has informed the council that unfortunately both wind farm grant funding application dates have now expired and are now not available for at least another 3 months. It was resolved to ask the school headmistress and ERYC windfarm project officers to attend the next parish council meeting so all can discuss together the project, how to apply and costings associated with this idea. The clerk was also asked to establish annual maintenance costs for this artificial grass.
Clough bridge damage-following on from a request by the clerk to ERYC to repair the damaged bridge it is now noted that repairs have now been done.
1721
 
Planning applications
Planning application at 33 Low Street, Swinefleet ref 16/03459/PLF for J.Trew to change land use, erect conservatory and fence-noted as APPROVED by ERYC.

1722

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
C.Hill-the recent death of Mr Charles Hill was noted. The parish council were reminded of an agreement drawn up in 2012 which stated that the property of 77 High Street previously sold to Mr Hill by the parish council could be re purchased upon his death again by the parish council. It was resolved that the parish council will agree to re purchase this property and await a solicitor’s letter from the relevant parties representing the estate of Mr Hill.
Cemetery fees-the clerk and burial committee presented the suggested revision of fees compared to those of Goole Town Council. It was resolved to amend the fees accordingly and to add a new £15 search fee to be used when burial location information is requested by members of the public. The clerk will revise the fees and cascade to the relevant parties.
Play area inspection reports-Cllr Partington raised concerns about the weekly inspection reports that the parish council voluntarily perform. It was noted that these forms are time consuming and that the information was given to the school staff upon request for their own use. A proposal to ask the school to assist with these inspections was decided upon and a suggestion to each perform 6 month checks was agreed to. It was resolved that the clerk writes to the headmistress asking for assistance in this matter and requesting that the school take on half the workload with each group passing the relevant information on to each other for their own records.
Defibrillator-the clerk raised concerns about being the call out representative but not living in the village and expressed worries of a possible delay in replacing pads if needed in an emergency situation. It was resolved that the clerk will remain the call out person but has passed on the spare pads to Cllr Hart who, in an emergency, will replace the pads as and when needed.

ERYC transport champion-ERYC has requested that each parish council elects a transport representative to attend meetings and represent the village on transport related issues. Unfortunately due to work commitments this parish council are unable to provide a volunteer but have requested that they receive the minutes of these meetings to keep in touch with the discussions and decisions made.

Website advertising-the clerk has received a request from the Town Land Charity to place a poster on the SPC website. It was resolved that due to the nature of this project the poster can be placed on the website free of charge.
1723

Ward councillor’s report.


None present so nothing to report.
1724                
Financial matters..
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101748 S.Belton (April wages/exp)
Cq no 101754 G.Sykes £235.00
Cq no 101753 M.Brannon £251.54
Cq no 101749 YWA £4.78
Cq no 101752 Key Korner £64.20
Cq no 101750 ERNLLCA £367.16

Cq no 101751 ERYC £210.54

1725

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 18th May 2017 at 7.00pm. 
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